SWANTON PLANNING COMMISSION

MINUTES
Wednesday, November 15, 2017

Town Office Building

1 Academy Street, Swanton, VT

7:00 p.m.
Present: Jim Hubbard, Chair; Andy LaRocque, Ross Lavoie, Sara Luneau-Swan, Members; Amy Giroux, Zoning Administrator; Elisabeth Nance, Administrative Assistant
1. Call to Order – Chair Hubbard called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
2. Agenda Review – Chair Hubbard reviewed the agenda, noting Mr. Pfenning is not able to attend
3. Mark Pfenning – Mr. Pfenning’s presentation was moved to later meeting
4. Special Events
Ms. Giroux provided the Itinerant Vendor draft ordinance and permit application.  Ms. Giroux updated the Planning Commission on the status of the Aaron Tippin event scheduled for summer 2018.  Mr. Hodgdon is pursuing state permits and will work with town and village officials as necessary.  Chair Hubbard noted there are a number of events tentatively scheduled in the next year which will impact the community.
Ms. Luneau-Swan noted a typographical error in Section 11.5.F.
5. Bylaw Changes
Ms. Giroux provided the proposed zoning bylaw changes discussed previously.  

Mr. Lavoie and Chair Hubbard asked that Retail Sales & Service in the proposed Industrial District be added as Conditional use instead of Permitted Use.

The Planning Commission will suggest to Taylor Newton, at NRPC, he attend the January 2018 Planning Commission meeting.  The Commission wants to review the template put together by NRPC while reserving the ability to determine appropriate sites.  
Ms. Giroux will talk with Mr. Jescavage to schedule Mr. Pfenning in February.

Ms. Giroux informed the Commission there were permits for 21 new dwellings issued in 2017; for comparison, there were 11 permits issued in 2016.

Chair Hubbard noted that he does not feel the Planning Commission was involved in the process involving the sale of Memorial Auditorium and the Prouty building.  Chair Hubbard intends to raise this at the Multi-Board meeting.
6. Review Minutes of October 18, 2017 – Mr. Lavoie made a motion, seconded by Mr. LaRocque, to approve the minutes as written.  Motion carried.
7. Any Other Necessary Business – The next meeting is scheduled for January 17, 2018.
8. Adjournment – Mr. Lavoie made a motion, seconded by Ms. Luneau-Swan, to adjourn at 7:56 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,
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